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MINUTES OF

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
CITRUS COUNTY HOSPITAL BOARD

AUGUST 17, 2020 6:00 P.M.

|(1) CALL TO ORDER

A regular meeting of the Citrus County Hospital Board of Trustees was held Monday August 17, 2020, in the
Conference Room of the Annex Building located at 123 S. Pine Ave., Inverness, Florida. Chairwoman
Ressler called the meeting to order at 6:00P.M.

(2) PUBLISHED MEETING LEGAL NOTICE

(Agenda & Published Legal notice Copies On File)

(3) QUORUM PRESENT]

COVID-19: All attendees to the meeting were required to use hand sanitizer. Social distancing was
implemented and all persons were required to stay at least 6 feet apart, including Trustees and staff.
The conference/meeting room was cleaned and sanitized pre and post meeting.

(4) ATTENDANCE

Board Members: Debbie Ressler (Chairwoman) and Dr. Jeff Wallis (Secretary/Treasurer)

Attendance via telephone: Mark Fallows (Vice-Chairperson) and Allan Bartell (Trustee)

Absent: Rick Harper (Trustee).

Also in attendance:

William Grant, Esq. (General Counsel)
Taylor Ford, Esq.

Karen Schapira, Esq. (via telephone)
Karla Dozier (Administrative Assistant)

Members of the Public: Dr. William Dixon, Jonathan Cherry (CEO LifeStrem), Gene McGee and Fred Hiers
(Citrus County Chronicle).

(5) PUBLIC COMMENT]

» Jonathan Cherry: Mr. Cherry explained to the Board the Life Stream is a Behavioral Center and is a non-for-
profit organization that has being operated for 50 years in Leesburg, and Sumter County. They would like to
partner with the CCHB to help build a mental health campus in Lecanto in order to bring outpatient services to
Citrus County residents. Mr. Cherry noted that right now they provide services in Schools and last year they
opened a facility in Beverly Hills that evaluates patients with different mental issues and concerns and, if
necessary they will transport them to Leesburg or Ocala.

Life Stream is asking the BOCC to donate 15 acres of land in Lecanto to build the facility, but need the money
for construction.

The Board asked Mr. Cherry to send additional information and explained that CCHB tried to begin a
conversation about the problem of mental health in the County and was not well received and was rebuffed by
some members of the community.



















